
6/24/2021 Customize Your Email

https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/page/em-ui/email#edit/activity/df8170c7-a619-4c51-bd43-335e245280d8 1/6

The Beacon
A weekly email newsletter from
Cedars Unitarian Universalist Church
Serving Bainbridge Island and Northern Kitsap County

Volume 11 Issue 25 / June 25, 2021

Website--Faith Formation-- Calendar Our Staff---Contact Us----Join Cedars

----Upcoming Services

Toward an Ecological Civilization:
From Emergency to Emerging

Sunday June 27th
10:00 a.m.
Virtual Worship Service

David Korten, Guest Speaker
Mike Cox, Worship Associate

As science warned that continuing business
as usual will bring devastating and irreversible
environmental consequences, a global
pandemic disrupted every aspect of modern
life. We stand at an unprecedented choice
point: A moment of opportunity to create a
world of material sufficiency and spiritual
abundance for all aligned with UU principles
and the wisdom of our African ancestors.

There will be a virtual coffee Hour with David
following the service..

Towards an Anti-Racist Patriotism

Sunday July 4th
10:00 a.m.
Virtual Worship Service

Rev. Cecilia Kingman, Acting Senior
Minister
Johanna Munson, Visit Coordinator

We will be virtually visiting Edmonds UU
Church for the service on July 4th, with a
sermon from Rev. Cecilia Kingman.

Current Week Calendar and Links

Your Cedars community invites you to
participate in services and activities, get
information, enjoy fellowship, and pause
for reflection.

To view our detailed calendar click here.
Then click on the event titles for more
information.

Friday June 25th
**7:00 p.m. Movie Essentials Group

Sunday June 27th
**10:00 a.m. Sunday Worship Service
**Virtual Sunday Service Link

** 11:00 a.m. Congregational Coffee Hour
**Virtual Coffee Hour Link
**Use passcode 1959 if required
**or by phone using 1-253-215-8782
*
Tuesday June 29th
**7:00 p.m. Meditation Group
**Virtual Meditation Link**

----News and Announcements

https://cedarsuuchurch.org/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/learning/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/cedars-calendar/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/about-us/our-minister-and-staff/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/about-us/our-minister-and-staff/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/about-us/contact/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/connection/become-a-member/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/cedars-calendar/
https://cedarsuuchurch.org/sunday-service/
https://zoom.us/j/92206234469?pwd=K3g4Vzk1eE0wc2JxVTBKcDNPNHNMQT09#success
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88691495210?pwd=Z2pMWFFlWStCRlA3Y0UxQ1Y3KzFudz09#success
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Our Special
Guest: David
Korten

David Korten, our
guest speaker for
this week’s Sunday
Service, is also
board chair of YES!
Magazine, a board
member of the
Business Alliance

for Local Living Economies, co-chair of the
New Economy Working Group, a member of
the Club of Rome, and a former Harvard
Business School professor. David is also the
author of numerous books, including Agenda
for a New Economy, The Great Turning,
and When Corporations Rule the World. He
has also been a featured speaker at several of
the national General Assemblies of the
Unitarian Universalist Association, and is the
husband of Cedars member Fran Korten. 

Following the service, please join us in a
virtual coffee hour where we can interact with
David and discuss his sermon on moving
towards an Ecological Civilization.

Meditation

Cedars Meditation Group
Tuesday, 7:00 p.m.
﻿Virtual Sessions

Although the zoom format is
not the same as meeting in
person, it is a step in
committing to a regular meditation practice.
Each session includes 5 minutes of chanting,
25 minutes of silent meditation and at least 30
minutes of informal group discussion.

For more information or the Zoom link, contact
Dawna Kramer at raddjk@yahoo.com or via
phone number from the Breeze directory.

Cedars Knitting/Crafting Circle

Cedars knitters and crafters enjoy virtual
social gatherings on first Wednesdays of the
month at 1:30 p.m. and third Mondays at 7:00
p.m.

Both groups have decided to take a
summer pause however, agreeing that "It’s
just too nice to be indoors and Zooming."

So stay tuned as autumn approaches, and
watch for an announcement about resuming
the activity, perhaps even mask-to-mask if not
face-to-face as our lives return to normal.

The Wednesday afternoon group is now
hosted by Linda Andrews, and the Monday
evening group is hosted by Hilda Wiens.

Our Congregational Mission

﻿Worship with open hearts
Nurture a learning spirit

Serve justice with compassion
Love without judgment

﻿Cedars UU Church is a
Welcoming Congregation

and Green Sanctuary

Rev. Zackrie Vinczen

Faith Formation
at Cedars

Dear Cedars friends, 
 
I am writing to let you
know that I have
resigned as the lead
of Faith Formation at
Cedars UU Church,
effective the end of
June. As spring turns

to summer and church programs naturally
slow, and as the time for the physical
reopening of the church nears, I believe the
Cedars community will be better served by
someone local. 
 
I have so enjoyed my time at Cedars! Even
working remotely, I felt connected to so many
people in the church. I can see your faces and
hear your voices as I write this, and this
makes me smile. The community’s warmth
and love radiated out over zoom calls and
phone lines—no easy feat! I particularly
enjoyed being part of the Worship Associate,
Pastoral Care, and Continuing Connections
teams, where people worked to sustain
Cedars as a spiritual home despite the
pandemic and the enforced distance. And
telling you stories every week was such fun. 
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Contact Carol Ann Davidson for details.

Morning Reflection Sessions

During Morning Reflection, led by Rev.
Zackrie, participants are invited for meditation
and discussion of brief sections from a
selected and inspirational source.

The group recently finished Kahlil Gibran's
The Prophet and has decided to take the
summer off while considering its next
selection.

Watch for a late summer announcement
about reconvening.

Movie Essentials

Join us tonight at
7:00 p.m.

The Cedars Movie
Group meets monthly
for social evenings and
discussion of a
selected movie that
participants have
viewed previously.

This month we will
discuss Shaka King's
Judas and the Black

Messiah.

Black Panther leader Fred Hampton was
gunned down by Chicago police and federal
agents at age 21. Although his killing was
ruled a justifiable homicide, history makes
clear that it was more likely a political
assassination. Less a high-stakes game of
cat-and-mouse than a densely layered study
of cats, mice and the rats who manipulate
them, this is a throwback movie, asking the
audience to consider the not-too-distant past
of anti-Black racism as prologue to its similarly
murderous present.

The group discussion will begin at 7:00, but
the zoom link will be active by 6:45 to allow
social interaction before the discussion.

For more information and the zoom link
contact Joan Spencer or Jane Martin. 

Climate Change Perspective

A New Documentary
July 10-25

OTHER SIDE OF THE HILL is a new
documentary film that will be available this
summer through Interfaith Power & Light for
free viewing July 10-25.  

 
I will always hold the Cedars community close
to my heart and I know y’all will continue to
grow in your faith and in your commitment to
the radical inclusion of all people. I will miss
you all. 
 
Blessings, Kathryn Jay

Summer Choir

The Cedars Choir is now shifting to a Summer
schedule for its practice sessions and will not
be meeting this week. They will continue to
meet virtually, as now, but only on the
alternate Wednesdays of July 7 & 21 and
August 4 & 18, and under the direction of
Marcia Hill.

Join the Pastoral Care Team
 
Caring for one another is a core Unitarian
practice, and the Cedars Pastoral Care Team
is central to this ministry.  We can offer a
listening presence, connection, and hope to
members of our Cedars community in times of
need. We send cards, make phone calls,
provide information resources and support
family and friends who are caregivers.  

The Team meets just once a month with our
minister.  We are now expanding the Team,
and we would love to have you join us. 

For more information about the Pastoral Care
Team, please contact our new office
administrator, Carolyn Kerns
at office@cedarsuuchurch.org.

Pastoral Care Concerns

John Peck is at Seattle's Virginia Mason
Hospital receiving chemotherapy in
preparation for a bone marrow transplant and
further care at Seattle Cancer Care Alliance.
His temporary address for cards and mail is:

            John Peck
            JP/Level 18
            PO Box 900
            Seattle, WA 98101

Mary Clear Padilla is in Poulsbo's Liberty
Shores convalescent and retirement facility
recovering from a fall and mild concussion.
Cards and/or afternoon visits would be
appreciated (call ahead to arrange at 360-
779-5533). Her temporary address is: 
             
            Mary Clear Padilla 
            Apt. 115 
            Liberty Shores 
            19360 Viking Avenue NW 
            Poulsbo, WA 98370 

mailto:office@cedarsuuchurch.org
https://www.google.com/search?q=Poulsbo+Liberty+Shores&sxsrf=ALeKk00zWSugTq6bigMP50Ge061LQedCKQ%3A1620341829392&source=hp&ei=RXSUYKbSFKO20PEPyYSqgA0&iflsig=AINFCbYAAAAAYJSCVZDkHq23qqV2E2B4PqltDdqFq9I-&oq=Poulsbo+Liberty+Shores&gs_lcp=Cgdnd3Mtd2l6EAMyBggAEBYQHjIGCAAQFhAeOgQIIxAnOgUIABCxAzoLCC4QsQMQxwEQowI6CAguEMcBEKMCOgUILhCxAzoICAAQsQMQgwE6DgguELEDEMcBEKMCEJMCOgIIADoICC4QxwEQrwE6CwguEMcBEK8BEJMCOgIILjoFCC4QkwI6CAgAEBYQChAeOgIIJjoICAAQCBANEB5QrBhYxFxgz58BaABwAHgAgAHLAYgB5BaSAQYwLjIxLjGYAQCgAQGqAQdnd3Mtd2l6&sclient=gws-wiz&ved=0ahUKEwjmiJzZk7bwAhUjGzQIHUmCCtAQ4dUDCAk&uact=5#
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This film explores the impacts of a changing
climate in rural Eastern Oregon – as seen
through the eyes of local leaders on the
ground. From innovative timber operations to
large-scale solar, this film amplifies the voices
of rural communities often left unheard, and
shines a light on stories of progress & hope. 
 
In a time of unprecedented cultural divide
between rural and urban communities, we find
common ground in an urgency to address a
changing landscape. The film is 30 minutes
long. 
 
Registration opens July 1 and is required for
free screening. 

Sign up through IPL to get a reminder to
register.

Highly recommended by Cedars Green
Sanctuary. 

Cedars Creativity Fair 2021

See What Others Have Been Doing
To Cope with Social Isolation

Our identity as a congregational community
has been weakened by the COVD-19
pandemic, and one response has been to re-
imagine virtual versions of the several after-
service Creativity Fairs that were held in
Webster Hall in recent years.

Organized to provide opportunities to see and
enjoy artful products and demonstrations of
the creativity present in our talented and
capable congregation, those fairs helped us
get to know and appreciate each other.

Please join the fun by sharing what you have
been doing and enjoy the growing show using
the link below!

Cedars Creativity Fair 2021

Vicki Johnson's cat Reggie contemplates
summer travel “If I’m quiet, maybe they’ll take
me with them…”

﻿In discussion with the Pastoral Care Team,
Rev. Zackrie confirmed that he would
appreciate being informed if anyone in the
Cedars community tests positive for Covid-19.

The information will remain confidential if the
person so wishes, but Rev. Zackrie's
awareness could help with contact tracing as
well as determining what support and possible
services could be offered by Pastoral Care
Team members and perhaps the larger
Cedars UU community as well.

Social Justice News

Reform Our Justice System:
Targeting the Poor

Banning debt-based drivers license
suspensions is a goal of the Kitsap Equity,
Race, And Community Engagement Coalition,
Kitsap ERACE. The organization's criminal
justice team added the objective to its list of
collective actions after conferring with those
working with impacted people. 

Kitsap ERACE is a collaboration of many
groups, organizations, and individuals, all
striving for racial equity in Kitsap County.
More information is available here.

Cedars Zoom License 
 
Cedars UU Church has purchased a licensed
zoom account through UUA for use by Board
members, committees, and affinity groups.

This zoom account has screen sharing,
polling, breakout rooms, and no time limits on
meetings (the time limit for a free zoom
account is 40 minutes). To schedule a meeting
using the account, email Herb Hethcote and
he will schedule the meeting and send an
email to you with the zoom information.

﻿For more information click here. 

Guidelines for using Cedars Center 

The Cedars Board is making the following
restrictions to reduce the risk of COVID-19
transmission to the few people who must enter
the Cedars Center to keep us functioning. 

1. Permission from staff or Board
Member is required for entry. 

2. Sign in when entering and sign out
when leaving. 

3. Use hand sanitizer when entering. 
4. Wear a mask and practice social

distancing. 
5. Avoid touching your face. 

https://interfaithpowerandlight.salsalabs.org/trpfilm2021othersideofthehillsignuptobenotified/index.html
https://www.facebook.com/media/set?vanity=CedarsUnitarianUniversalistChurch&set=a.10158856585422902
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gcKIhOdwmEEWSP-j5UnoNckIbBcySrVeplrEAxfYWxU/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1PceQwPd6uatubCd0sMuVEGVz5BAnYwdqHiwTM3w1jTw/edit
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Evans Reading 
Group 

We invite you to join us 
on Tuesday July 13th at 
1:30 p.m. 

Seeking "Salvation by 
Bibliography" as our late 
friend Marvin Evans used
to say, we meet to

discuss books that can intrigue and might
enlighten us. 

Pushing beyond the highly acclaimed and
previously discussed Sapiens that explored
our historic development as a species, author
Yuval Noah Harari now presents a probing
study of today's most urgent challenges as
we move into the uncharted territory of the
future in 21 Lessons for the 21st Century. 

How do computers and robots change the
meaning of being human? How do we deal
with the epidemic of fake news? Are nations
and religions still relevant? What should we
teach our children? 

The book is divided into five sections and we
will discuss the fifth section (via Zoom) on July
13th. For more information contact Alan Miller
or Mary Romeo 

6. Please disinfect high contact surfaces
when you enter and before you
leave: door handles, light switches,
computer mouse and keyboard, desks,
tabletops, countertops, sinks, toilet,
and shared equipment such as pens,
staplers, and clipboards.   

            
Thank you for helping to keep us safe! 

Note from Rev.
Zackrie

From Friday June 25th
until July 6th I will be
away from Cedars. For
a portion of this time, I
will be in the Denver
Colorado area to meet
with my ministerial
mentor. This time is

meant to be a period of spiritual deepening
and reflection. I plan to return to Cedars after
the 4th of July holiday refreshed and ready to
begin my 3rd year with all of you.

Print the Beacon Newsletter
__________________________________

The Beacon is available to download and print each
week. Go to www.cedarsuuchurch.org. The newest
issue is available on the Cedars website under News
after 12:00 p.m. on Fridays. Copies will also be
available at Sunday Worship Services when they
resume.

Member Directory
__________________________________

Members and Friends can easily search our online
Church Directory for contact information. The link is
located under the Connection Tab of the Cedars
website

Services and Faith Formation
Sundays at 10:00 a.m.
The Island School
8553 NE Day Road
Bainbridge Island

Cedars Center
284 Madrona Way, NE #128
Bainbridge Island WA 98110
(206) 780-0373

Rev. Zackrie Vinczen, Minister
For an appointment, e-mail
minister@cedarsuuchurch.org
For an urgent matter, call (360) 930-9339 (Pastoral
Care)

Kathryn Jay, Faith Formation Lead
faith.formation@cedarsuuchurch.org

Carolyn Kerns, Office Administrator
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Closed during COVID-19 Pandemic
hours: 10:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. Tuesday, Thursday,
Friday office@cedarsuuchurch.org

Would you like to subscribe to The Beacon? Email: beacon@cedarsuuchurch.org
Do you have an article, event, or announcement?
Send it to The Beacon by Friday at 11:00 a.m. ONE WEEK BEFORE the next Friday's newsletter (7 days in advance). See
our submission guidelines.

Cedars UU Church (website)  ‌
  ‌
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